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Sunday Worship Services are currently held online at 10:00 a.m.   

Answers to prayers come in various ways,  

sometimes in minutes, sometimes in days.  

And some take years to fully unfold  

the harvest of love and blessings they hold.  

 

Answers to prayers come in various forms,  

sometimes in sunlight, sometimes through storms.  

Some blossom early, and some blossom late,  

but each one will flower — have faith and wait!  

 
—Helen Inwood, His Mysterious Ways 
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Friends in faith, 

 

It has been just over three months since I began to serve as your pastor. Getting to know you - 

as individuals and as a congregation - has been such a joy. If I have not had a chance to meet 

with you one on one yet, please know that I look forward to the opportunity soon! 

 

One of the biggest celebrations of these past months has been our return to physical, in-person 

worship. The beauty of the gathered body of Christ is truly a blessing, even as we continue to 

utilize the technology available to us to welcome in those who are not comfortable being in 

person yet. 

 

At the same time, the rise of the delta variant has given us reason to pause and reconsider how 

we gather. For the past couple of months, we have been able to relax masking and physical dis-

tancing requirements. Unfortunately, we now need to go back to those very necessary precau-

tions. 

 

While most of us are vaccinated against this virus, there are those in our midst who are not, 

particularly those with immuno compromised systems and children under 12 years of age. 

 

As Christians, we are called to care for the most vulnerable in our community. Jesus com-

mands us to love our neighbors. 

 

This is how we show that love in action. 

 

It sounds cliché at this point, but these continue to be unprecedented times. Your session and I 

continue to work at sifting through the mountain of information that comes our way. Please 

know the safety and health of everyone who enters our building continues to be our top prior-

ity. 

 

But beyond that, we trust in a God who loves us, and has shown us that love by gifting us with 

experts and professionals who are trying their best every day to protect our community. 

 

As always, in the grace and peace of our Lord Jesus Christ, 

 

Pastor Kyle  
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LITURGISTS 

Sep. 5 Betty Deitz 

Sep. 12 Mark Hutchinson 

Sep. 19 Fred Sirois 

Sep. 26 Michael Hall 

 

Please send private prayer requests 

to the Deacon on Call and let them 

know that it is a personal matter. You 

should express if you would like the 

Minister to be involved. As always 

public prayer requests can be re-

quested during Joys and Concerns or 

at office hours. 

 

 

Session Highlights  
 

 

The resignation of Nancy Messersmith as Ruling Elder and Faith Development Chair, received by the 

clerk was reported out. The entire Session accepted her resignation with deep regret but also with deep 

understanding and thanks for her service. 

 

Conversations about COVID: Developments w/Delta variant. Discussed the need for full masking for 

all things including worship. Motion to approve full-masking and physical distancing in the sanctu-

ary and everywhere in the building for all persons safety passed unanimously. We will still need to 

keep weekly sign-in logs. 

 

Mission & Social Witness Committee are supporting the Campus 

Ministry Fund Raising Dinner and sending monies to support the 

Banda-Bola afterschool program restart for the new year. It had to 

be shut down last year because of COVID in Malawi. 

 

We are looking at ways to update our current website.  

 

Worship Committee reports that Pastor Kyle’s Installation Service will occur on September 26, 2021. 

More details to follow. We are also actively searching for a new organist/accompanist/choir director.  We 

are talking about when to resume choir. More news in the coming weeks.  
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Thank you from Potsdam United Methodist Church for donation in memory of Evelyn Duncan, 

mother of Ann Duncan.  
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Personal Care Items Needed by UAlbany’s Purple Pantry 

 

Presbyterian Women continues to collect personal care items for The Purple Pantry, the food pantry on 
the UAlbany campus. Personal care items are seldom donated to or available from the Regional Food 

Bank. When I went to school in Albany back in the 60s, ??  it was just changing over from Albany 
Teacher's College to SUNYA, and I was one of those students who could have benefited from a little 

helping hand such as we are trying to offer. ? 

 
On Saturday, Oct 2, there will be an opportunity for the women of HUPC to come together to assemble 

bags of personal-care items and some snacks for students/staff at UAlbany who need an extra boost to 
successfully manage their daily lives. We will also hear about the pantry from Sally D'Alessandro, our 

liaison at UAlbany. In good Presbyterian fashion, there will be dessert. ?? ?? 

 
We would like to assemble 50 bags in total (more if we can), and they will be filled with non-gender spe-

cific items. Please donate whatever number of items you can from the following: 

• 25 handled bags, brown, roughly 8"x10"x4" (we already have 25 of them) 

• young people and not-so-young people to decorate those bags (call 518-356-1691 if you and/or kids 
you know would be interested in decorating them--date to be determined--bring stickers, sharpies, 

crayons, cut-up cards) 

• 50 cards to write on; one will be enclosed in each bag with a note of encouragement from friends at 

HUPC 

• tubes of toothpaste (5 or 10 of your favorite?) 

• toothbrushes 

• "cubes" of facial tissue (a cube fits perfectly in the bag!!!??) 

• cotton swabs 

• bars of soap (maybe something like Dove? or whatever you feel is 
non-gender specific) 

• disposable razors--again non-gender specific (dollar stores seem to 
have 3-pks of fairly nice disposables) 

• travel-size or small-size "baby" bath powder, or other non-gender 
specific-type powder 

• small- and regular-size shampoos and conditioners  
(or a shampoo/conditioner if you can't find separate ones) 

• contact solution 

• snack bags of chips, pretzels, trail mix 

• candy bars and/or theatre boxes of candy 
 

They still need hygiene products--pantiliners, tampons--and deodorants, but those will be donated sepa-
rately, not put into the bags. Do you have other ideas for what might go in the bags? If so, please let me 

know, and I'll check with Sally to see if that/those item/items would be helpful and let you know through 

the bulletin inserts. 
 

Please place your donations in the collection box in front of the Christian Education Building, with a note 
saying they are for The Purple Pantry or in the basket at the top of the stairs in the Christian Education 

Building, or drop them off at my house.  

 
Thanks very much, 

Mickey Nieman for PW 



Page 6 

Volume 31 No 9 Good News 



Page 7 

Volume 31 No 9 Good News 



Page 8 

Volume 31 No 9 Good News 

 
Presbyterian Women’s Evening Circle Meeting 

 
Tues, Sept 21, 7 pm - 8:30 pm 

 
All Women Invited 

 

We have planned an evening Circle Meeting for September to broaden our ability to connect with 

people who can’t meet in the daytime. Rev. Kyle Delhagen will provide an introduction to our new 

Bible Study, Into the Light, Finding Hope Through Lament and Lesson 1, The Heart of Lament.  

Extra Bible Study materials are available.  We will meet in the Multi-Purpose Room and hope to 

have a Zoom option. 

 

The Peace and Global Witness offering will be the subject of the September Minutes for Mission.  
Offerings can be given anytime, but they will be dedicated on World Communion Sunday, October 
3rd.  Our Mission and Social Witness ministry team will be matching offerings again this year up to 
$250.  25% of the offering will stay in our local church which will  be used to support a Peace pro-
ject. There will be bulletin inserts during the month of September with more information.       

Betty Deitz, for the Mission and Social Witness ministry team. 

BROOKS BBQ FUNDRAISERS 
 

A big THANK YOU to everyone who helped out and/or patronized our August BBQ fund-

raiser.  Our BFO (Barbecue Financial Officer), Bill Hasselbarth reports we brought in 

just over $3,600 to support the work and missions of Hamilton Union.  Great job! 

 

It’s not too early to mark your calendars for our next BBQ, and last one of this year, on 

September 29.  We will again be running from 3:00pm until sold out, but, as those who 

worked in August know, we often start serving before 2:30 since we have customers 

waiting in line already.  People love their Brooks! 

 

Please let Bruce Williamson know ASAP if you can volunteer 

for a shift (or two!) on the 29th. Call him at 518-357-0746 or 

email to bewillia302@gmail.com.   We need greeters, order tak-

ers and deliverers, assembly line help and cashiers as well as 

set-up help in the morning to get the tents up, tables and chairs 

out, roadside signs put up and traffic cones and flagging laid 

out.  Thanks in advance for your support. 
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Hamilton Union Supports a Peer Minister Position  
 

Protestant Campus Ministry - UAlbany Campus 

 

We again this year are sponsoring a Peer Minister position for the Protestant Campus Ministry, 

with a $500 donation. These students in these positions assist Rev. Sandy Damhof in providing 
several aspects if the program. Each Peer Minister has a specific job. There are 8 such positions. 

Each handles different aspects of the Campus Ministry program.  The positions are: Program 
Coordinator (2 positions), Worship Coordinator, Service Coordinator, Bible Study Coordinator, 

Food and Faith Coordinator and Java and Justice Coordinator.  

 
Hamilton Union is sponsoring Blakely Brown whose Peer Minister position is Java and Justice 

Coordinator. 

Message from Blakely Brown 

 

Hello all, my name is Blakely Brown and I will be acting as both the secretary and 

Java and Justice Coordinator for the University at Albany Cornerstone Campus Min-

istry Organization. I am currently a Junior, majoring in psychology and minoring in 

both education and theatre. I was lucky enough to become involved in Cornerstone 

my first semester at UAlbany. Cornerstone has been a place that I can connect with 

other like-minded people, as well as have fun while strengthening my relationship 

with God. This year I will be behind the scenes, planning our Java and Justice pro-

grams. Java and Justice consists of getting together once or twice a month to discuss 

current social justice topics. While we haven’t yet outlined all the issues we are in-

terested in discussing, some subjects that I am interested in discussing include: 

mental health injustice, vaccine access, and the triple injustices of climate change. I 

look forward to fostering conversations on pressing issues and I thank you for your 

interest and support in Cornerstone! 

 

Best, 

Blakely Brown  

University at Albany 2023 

Psychology BS 

Regional Food Bank 

The Mission Team announces the next volunteer opportunities at the Regional Food Bank to 
sort donated food: Thursday  September 16, 5 to 6:30 PM 

We will have up to 9 slots available, first come, first served. 
A good opportunity to serve the community, and the work is not difficult. If you are interested, 
please contact Wayne Gannett to sign up at jgannett@nycap.rr.com or call 518-878-5536 cell. 
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Happy Birthday to                                       Happy Anniversary to 

 

Trudy Hutchinson (Sept 7)                         Lynn & Vince Horan (Sept 7) 

Don Montgomery (Sept 13)                        Karen & Bruce Williamson (Sept 20) 

Ann McKinney (Sept 16) 

Bev Montgomery (Sept 21) 

Vi McKaig (Sept 28) 

Upper Room 
 

Would like easy access to the "Upper Room" devotional guide?  There are three 
ways for this to happen: 

 

1. You may take a hard copy of the "Upper Room" from the church office. 

 
2. You may use the following link to receive the "Upper Room" online:  

                     UpperRoom.org/standingorderchurches 
 

3. You may call 1-615-212-2013 to hear the daily Bible reading, the message 

(written by people around the world), the Daily Prayer, and the Thought for the 

Day at no charge from "Upper Room." 

If you would like your birthday, anniversary, or some other special occasion printed in 

the "Good News",  please notify Ann McKinney at (518) 488-7195 or email me at:  

ANNANDPETERMCKINNEY@GMAIL.COM 

 

If you see that an incorrect date is in the "Good News", please let me know.   

Thanks!  Ann McKinney 
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Presbyterian Women  - News – All Women are Welcome 
 

All women are invited to participate in any Presbyterian Women‘s activity at any time. 

There is no need to make a commitment to join the organization. For questions about 

Presbyterian Women, contact Charlotte Hasselbarth at 518-356-0637 or  

chasselbarth@hotmail.com.   This fall, we hope to meet in person with a Zoom option. 

∗ Wed, Sept 1, deadline for ordering the new Bible Study, Into the Light, Finding Hope 

Through Lament 

∗ Tues, Sept 21, 7 pm - 8:30 pm, Circle Meeting  

∗ Sat, Oct 2,1 - 3 pm - Mission-Minded Dessert and hands on mission 

project 

 
* More information is elsewhere in the newsletter. 

YOU DID IT!!!!!!  

 

Did you ever build a blanket fort as a kid so you could be secure in that sanctuary? Or 

build blanket forts with your kids? Or just snuggle under a warm blanket? If so, you can 

begin to appreciate how very much LOVE you have blanketed the world with!!!!!!! 

 

Our 2021 Church World Service Blanket Drive was a wonderful success thanks to YOU!!!! 

We collected enough monies to donate 118 blankets for disaster relief and struggling 

agencies and families: 57 lightweight ones and 61 heavyweight ones. You may have  

donated in honor or memory of a mom or dad, a friend or other family member; who-

ever it was, we are simply delighted you chose to support Presbyterian Women in this 

cause. Be on the lookout for 2022's drive next Spring!!!!! 
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Continuous Collection 

 Men’s White Athletic Socks & Flip Flops plus Laundry Detergent 
 
Laundry detergent plus Men’s flip-flops and men’s white athletic socks  

are needed for the Capital Area Council of Churches Emergency Overflow 

Shelter.  There is collection box is in the Multi-Purpose Room at the church 

and donations can also be left in the Food Pantry Box outside the church. If 

you are donating laundry detergent, please attach a label saying it is for the 

shelter.  

 

Thank You in Advance - Presbyterian Women 

 

Into the Light: Finding Hope Through Prayers of Lament 

 

Bible Study Books to be Ordered 

Appropriate for Both Men and Women, Plus Good for Personal or Group Study  

Presbyterian Women will be starting a new Bible study, this September, Into the Light: Finding Hope 

Through Prayers of Lament. It speaks of lament as a proper theological response to the difficult situations 

of our world. One of the foundational points of the study is that, in scripture, lament usually leads to 

hope. After crying out to God, the one who laments remembers God. While that doesn’t fix things in the 

moment—the injustice, the loss still exists. The lamenter is strengthened to face the world and to hope. 

Hope implies movement: both God’s inherent movement toward justice and 

our movement toward God. Recovering lament may be one of the church’s 

most timely gifts to the world. 

If you would like to purchase this study for you own private use or use in an-

other group, contact Joanne Wagner at 355-1408 or jnnwgnr@yahoo.com by 

Wed., Sept. 1. The study books are $10 and $15 for large print. Payment is 

due when they arrive, which will be in mid Sept.  
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See pwsne.org for details and registration information.  
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Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of Albany 

In - Person Fall Gathering 

 

Saturday, October 16 – 11:30 am to 2:30 pm 

at 

First Presbyterian Church of Hudson Falls  

 

Program 

 

Westminster Presbyterian Church’s African Mission  

 
Belinda Quaye, Director of Christian Education at Westminster 
Presbyterian Church, will speak on the Youth Connection between 
youth from Westminster Presbyterian Church and congregations in 
Tema, Ghana. 
 
Lois Wilson, Chair of the African Mission Committee at Westminster 
Presbyterian Church, will speak on how the program developed. 

 
- Bring a bag lunch. 

- Registration fee of $5.00 will be collected at the door. 
- A freewill offering will go to the FOCUS Churches of Albany, an ecumenical 

group of six churches that collectively address hunger and homelessness. 
- Canned goods for the First Presbyterian Church of Hudson Falls Food Pantry 
will be collected 

 
 

 
For further information contact:  

Charlotte Hasselbarth at 518-356-0637 or chasselbarth@hotmail.com 
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Position Available 
 

Apply by September 10, 2021 
 

CROP Hunger Walk Regional Public Relations and Media Coordinator 
 

Part-time, 10-month position (Sept. 2021-June 2022), renewable annually upon review, 
$350/month.  Local supervision by the Capital Area Council of Churches in conjunction 
with the Regional Community Engagement Specialist of Church World Service.  

 
Responsibilities include: 

Working with the Regional CROP Committee to coordinate community and business 
sponsorship, publicity, and materials for the 8 CROP Hunger Walks that take place 
in the greater Capital District, most of them on the first Sunday of May. (A few have 

moved to the Fall.)  The Regional Committee usually meets 2 times a year, either 
via Zoom or at the office of the Capital Area Council of Churches in Albany.  The 
PR coordinator prepares and distributes meeting announcements, agendas, minutes, 
and other pertinent information to the Regional Committee members.  

Securing annual radio/TV/newspaper support and/or sponsorship for the walks. 

Maintaining current corporate sponsors, initiating contact with potential new ones, and 
acknowledging sponsor contributions. 

Initiating media news releases for the 2022 CROP Hunger Walks, including social me-
dia promotion of the walks.  

Organizing on deadline ordering and/or printing of flyers, posters, T-shirts, and/or other 
incentives. This component includes getting logos from sponsors, assisting in creat-

ing artwork for brochures, posters, stationery, and T-shirts, obtaining numbers of 
materials needed by local walks, and arranging for pickup or distribution of materi-
als to each local walk. 

Representing the CROP Hunger Walk as needed to local service organizations, congre-
gations, community groups, and the media. 

 
Qualifications include: computer, communication, organizational, and interpersonal 
skills; familiarity with CROP Walks and hunger issues; ability to work from home com-
puter; familiarity with using social media; desktop publishing/graphic design skills highly 
desirable. Must be able to work independently and monitor task timeline to assure tasks 

are completed when required. Hours are variable, with clusters of activity in Sept.-Nov., 
and mid-Jan. through early May. 
 
For more detailed information and to apply, contact the Capital Area Council of Churches 
at (518) 462-5450 or via e-mail at capareacc@gmailcom. 
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Z = Zoom F=Facebook         S=Sanctuary            P=Parking Lot  

September 2021 e~ãáäíçå=råáçå==

e~ééÉåáåÖë=

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 COMMUNION 
10am Worship Service (S & Z) 

6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 
10am Worship Service (S & Z) 

13 14 15 16 
7pm Session Meeting (L) 

17 18 

19 
10am Worship Service (S & Z) 

20 21 
7pm PW Circle Meeting 

22 23 24 25 

26 
10am Worship Service (S & Z) 

27 28 29 30   



HAMILTON UNION PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

2291 Western Avenue  

Guilderland, New York 12084-9747   

  

         

  
Change Service Requested 
 
Dated Material – Please Deliver Promptly. 
 

Church: 518-456-5410 

Fax:  518-456-0002 
 

E-mail:      

Office: 

hupc@hamiltonunionpresbyterianchurch.org  

Pastor: 

revkyle@hamiltonunionpresbyterianchurch.org  
 

 

Website:  HamiltonUnionPresbyterianChurch.org 

                                hu-pc.org 

 
 
 

Ministers: The People of Hamilton Union 
 

Our Staff: 

Rev. Kyle Delhagen, Pastor 
Ann Duncan, Administrative Assistant 

Rae Rau, Director of Handbell Choir 
 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter deadline for the  

October issue is  

Thursday, September 9 

    GOOD NEWS 
 

Published monthly by the  

Session, and is available  

electronically on our website. 

Copies are also mailed to  

select church family house-

holds, students away from 

home, and others.  

Mark Hutchinson, Editor 

Email Address: goodnewshupc@gmail.com 


